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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

We are the University of Lethbridge Nursing Students who are at Nord-Bridge on 
Thursdays and Fridays for our community health practicum experience. Please watch 

for upcoming presentations and posters throughout this month regarding health  
promotion and illness prevention, along with our Health Fair on Friday, November 

29th! We hope to see you all around the centre this month! 

 

NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

Newsletter 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  

program information, photos,  

videos, newsletters, and more. 

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

New Memberships: $63 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome to 16 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 

 
Remembering the Loved Ones We Have Lost 
 
When we love someone they become an     
indelible force in our lives. Even after they’re 
gone, we remember the way they told a joke, 
wore their hair, and walked into a room 
 
The littlest things will trigger memories of the sound of their 
voice, their scent, and the time we spent with them. We recall 
how they dealt with hard situations, when we are faced with the 
same things.  
 
We think about them for no reason at all; what would they say 
right now? We always wonder, are they watching over us? Do 
they know how much we miss them? 
 
Even though we’ll never see loved ones who have passed on 
walk through the front door again, I hope you find peace with the 
knowledge that you’ll always have a part of them with you. 
 
When we love someone, their spirit lives forever in our hearts! 
 

Helen Gepneris,  

Board President  

Deana Felstead Robert Felstead 

Bev Smith Kathy Hegedes 

Art Stott June Dick 

Grant Forsythe Melvin Sundquist 

Bronwyn Freeze Nellie Kadijk 

Carolyn Coutts Lori Gregory 

3 Anonymous Alvina Huber 

facebook.com/nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

nordbridgeseniors 
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Executive Director’s 
Report 
 
Greetings Members, 
 
In July’s newsletter I wrote about Nord
-Bridge applying for the Community 
Wellbeing Call for Proposals under the 
FCSS funding stream for two years of 
funding. The FCSS funding parameters 
look for service providers who offer innovative programs 
and services that advance community wellbeing and safety 
outcomes by addressing needs and gaps in our community. 
On October 1st, the City advised through a public disclosure 
that 37 proposed programs from 25 different community 
organizations submitted proposals for funding; the total 
amount of annual funding requested was $9,084,232 and 
the budgeted awarded amount the City has available was 
$5,028,676. Proposals were evaluated by a 12 person panel 
from the Community Wellbeing Advisory Board, City       
Administration, Lethbridge Housing Authority and a        
representative from a community based organization. Nord-
Bridge’s application was approved to proceed into contract 
negotiations. However, Nord-Bridge did not receive its full          
requested funded amount. In fact, Nord-Bridge received 
$43,094 less then 2024’s funded amount. Some back-
ground on what Nord-Bridge gets FCSS funding for and how 
much we have received in the past 6 years: Nord-Bridge 
receives funding for Social Inclusion Programing, Seniors 
Population Supports Navigation, Tax and Form Assistance 
and the Go Friendly Shuttle service. Social Inclusion       
programs include providing wellness, education and life-
skills programs, volunteer opportunities, and support     
services for free legal consultations, health awareness and 
prevention, elder abuse awareness, hearing clinics, and  
inter/multi-generational programs to name a few. There is 
also Keep In-Touch and Outreach programming where   
personalized contact with members is made with either 
phone calls or in-person visits, and the monthly Outreach 
program. Seniors Populations Supports Navigator funding 
provides a staff that assists members and seniors in the 
community support for finding and maintaining housing, 
advocacy with landlords and securing income sources for 
seniors. Tax and Form Assistance program funding assists 
members in our community for tax/benefit assistance     
programs. The last six years of FCSS funding has gone up 
and down. 
 2019  $216,850   2020  $229,464 
 2021  $229,464   2022  $229,464 
 2023  $209,592   2024  $216, 941 
 2025  $173,820    
So what does this mean for Nord-Bridge? A slight reduction 
in some key support services and shifting of resources to 
strategically to use FCSS funds in the most efficient      
manner. A reduction in funding is never an easy pill to  
swallow; however we will look to maximize the dollars we 
have been granted to the best of our ability. 
 
The Go Friendly Shuttle program is also funded by FCSS 
and provides transportation service for seniors in the    
community to access FCSS eligible activities at Lethbridge 
Senior Citizens Organization and Nord-Bridge. The funding  

for Go Friendly also covers maintenance and fuel for the      
program. The Go Friendly Shuttle program received an   
increase in funding this year moving up from $95,000 to 
$110,000. We were successful securing additional funds for 
the Go Friendly Shuttle Service as ridership increased over 
the past few years and demand for services has expanded 
to all ends of the city. Expenses for this program have    
increased significantly mostly due to the maintenance     
required for the aging shuttle busses and rising costs of fuel 
and insurance. LSCO Executive Director Rob Miyashiro and I 
have met with the General Manager of the Community and  
Social Development Department to discuss the funding  
possibilities of purchasing a new shuttle bus for the Go 
Friendly program. Discussions are ongoing and we will keep     
members posted on the progression of this possible     
funding opportunity.  
 
Last month Melanie Hillaby, our Wellness and Outreach   
Coordinator resigned. Melanie started as a contract fitness 
instructor in the Fall of 2013 and joined the staff full time in 
2021. Melanie was an incredible asset to our fitness       
programming and will be missed. We wish Melanie all the 
best in her future endeavors. 
 
Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre 
was nominated this spring for 
the Rachael Thomas Member 
of Parliament Community 
Builders Award. The award 
celebrates those who go 
above and beyond to make a 
positive impact in our com-
munity. This year, the selec-
tion committee, comprised of 
a panel of community     
members, selected Nord-
Bridge to receive the Lifetime 
Achievement Community 
Builders Award in recognition 
of our selfless dedication to 
bettering our community by    
serving others over four    
decades. I had the  honor of attending the awards ceremony 
with some staff and board members as we were presented 
the Lifetime Achievement Community Builders Award. 
Thank you to MP Rachael Thomas, the selection committee, 
and staff for hosting a wonderful event.  
 
Finally, Nord-Bridge’s General Membership Meeting will be 
held Wednesday, November 6 at 9:30am in the Multi-
Purpose Hall.  
 

David Ng,  
Executive Director                                                            
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Executive Committee 

Board of Directors: 
First year 
David Green 
Alan Stalker 
Lorrie Vos 
 

Second Year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 

Third Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Anne Pauls 
Anita Hamilton 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director         David Ng 
Financial Administrator       Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator        Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator       Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator        Maria Lisun 
Office Administrator/Outreach      Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant      Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Manager              Bety Castillo 
Cook            Tyler Johnson 
Kitchen Team Member                         Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian      Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor        Cindy Dykstra 
Director of Fund Development     Julie Sarich  
Go-Friendly Bus Driver       Terry Beauchemin 

Nord-Bridge Meeting  
Reminders 

 

Monthly 
Outreach Committee :  
First Mon. (Sept. - May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings:  
Second Wed. 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wed. in  Feb, May, Sept, Nov 
 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting:  
First Wed. of April 9:30am 

General Member Meeting:  
First Wed. of November 9:30am 

President:  Helen Gepneris 

Vice-President: Dianne Smith 

Treasurer: Tracy Beauchemin 

Secretary:             Judy Cartwright 

Past President:    George Berg 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 

need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
 in for the next day’s draw.         

RECENT WINNERS                                                     
Check back next month for our latest winner! 

 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  

proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
                RECENT WINNERS  

September 27: Sharon Kormos $430 
October 25: Shirley Hall $339 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

Sept. 30: Daphne Higgins $70 Karl Roesler $70 
Oct. 7: Ernie Woodgate $53 Jim Hahn $53 

Oct. 14: CLOSED 
Oct. 21: Ken Thares $56 Fay Stebenton $56 

Oct. 28: Gordon Vaselenak $66  
Daphne Higgins $66 

 
Thanks Jammers, volunteers and patrons. 

  Thanks also to Cheryl Orr for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 
Bernie Schnell $100 
Lucy Graham $50 

 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 
Year to Date:  $12,367.50 

Over 29 Years Experience 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Charlene Kocken   

BA, BSW, RSW, Seniors System Navigator  

Seniors System Navigator 
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As promised last month, here are some photos from our trip to Arizona! 
We went to Sedona, the Grand Canyon, Tucson and Phoenix! We got to 
go hiking, swimming, and golfing, and enjoyed the hot, hot weather with 
my husband and parents! 
 
Last month was a crazy busy month to say the least! I want to thank all of 
our members for their patience in the absence of Melanie, our Wellness 
Coordinator, as there were quite a few class and instructor changes. I 
also want to say a farewell to Melanie and wish her all the best in the 
future. The amount of passion and dedication she had was astounding to 
our members and she will be missed. As we roll into new sessions this 
month, please let me know if there are any questions or feedback on the 

changing classes I am always happy to help and support in any way I can. There will be new 
classes in the works for January, 2025 so keep an eye out for that! 
 
I also want to thank the staff for helping me out while I was on holidays, specifically at the 
Oktoberfest lunch and the Thanksgiving luncheon (I don’t think I will be allowed to go away at 
this busy time again, ha-ha!). I came back just in time for the annual Craft and Bake Sale and 
it was a hit with more community members attending and supporting our local vendors. A 
huge thank you to our bakeries and local Nord-Bridge members for the baked good          
donations! Its always heartwarming to know so many people are willing to donate to this bake 
sale each year! 
 
The Fall In-House Tournaments for Floor Shuffleboard, Table Shuffleboard, Darts, and Pool 
(snooker, 8 ball, 9 ball etc.), will begin throughout this month at regular programming times. 
Please see page 15 for a full list of dates and times. These tournaments are for Nord-Bridge 
members ONLY and a one-time $15.00 fee is required to play in any of these tournaments. 
When registering, please let the front desk know which tournaments you are registering for. Payment goes towards our annual Awards 
Luncheon next year. 
 
There will be no Carpet Bowling and Active Pound on Wednesday, November 6th due to the Annual General Meeting. However, darts will still 
run.  
 
Mark your calendars for the annual Nursing Health Fair on Friday, November 29th from 9:00am- 12:00pm in the Multi-Purpose Hall - open to 
all and free entry! Please go to page 23 of this newsletter for more information. This is a great event to showcase all senior health related 
vendors in the community. Please note there will be no Carpet Bowling on this day. In-House Bingo will run at 1:00pm however - we just 
ask to please be patient as we will need time to take down after the health fair is over. Also, there will be no Contract Bridge in the diner 
annex on this day, due the health fair vendor lunch 

I have also had some questions regarding donations of Christmas trees and decorations for our annual Winter Wonderland Walk Through. 
We will be accepting donations the last week of November and items must be dropped off to Nord-Bridge as we will not be able to pick 
them up. If you have any further questions related to Christmas, please contact me at 403-329-3222. 
 
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

~Ashley Kern  -  Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report 
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Fundraising Report 
The winds of change are upon us! 
 
So much has happened in October – the leaves have changed, valued members have passed along, staffing 
is changing and has changed ~ all of this comes with stresses that we are growing with and managing. I  
appreciate that everyone has experienced different types of stress during these changes, and know that with 
them, there is an opportunity to grow. 
 
We continue to work towards the future of Nord-Bridge, and each day I am here I appreciate the benefits of 
working at this amazing centre. I truly enjoy everyone who visits us and cherish the smiles and laughter that 
continue to spread daily. The Friendly Centre is alive and well. 
 

We have some very exciting meetings with the Mayor and the City of Lethbridge – to ensure there is constant support of our 
centre and to be sure we have a voice in the community.  We want to be a household name…to continue to help us grow. Our 
fundraising focus for the next few months is raising funds for a new Go Friendly Bus, our Building Operating Fund and        
continued planning for our Under Northern Lights Gala in April, 2025!  We will be holding our 25 Days of Christmas event with 
the first draw on November 22, as well as starting our Winter Wonderland decorating! If you have any Christmas trees or    
decorations to donate, we would be very grateful! Chat with Ashley for more information on this. 
 
We also have our Health Fair coming up on November 29 from 9:00am to 12:00pm. This is put on by the University of      
Lethbridge Nursing Students. There will be lots of community vendors to talk to and prizes to be won. Come and check it out! 
 
I appreciate you all – and look forward to celebrating the positive changes we are working on. 
 
Feel free to stop me and chat anytime! I genuinely grow from my time with you! 
 
Keep Smiling! 

Julie Sarich ~ Director of Fund Development  
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Roaming Retirees 
 

What an amazing month October was: birthday bashes, 
Thanksgiving dinners, and more music. 

November has a couple of fun adventures, starting with  
Outreach on the 18th. Carry a tune with us, and okie dokie, 
let the good times roll. There is a $3.00 charge to attend 
this event. There will be karaoke, dancing and refreshments.  
Please R.S.V.P by November 12, 2024, at the front desk.  
 
On November 21, 2024, the Nord-Bridge Seniors will be 
loading a bus and heading to Rosebud to see Christmas on 
the Air. There is still room on the Getaway Travel bus for 
anyone who is interested in joining us. The cost of this is 
$160.00 for members and $180.00 for non members. 
Please sign up at the front desk by November 8th. 
 
As we honor Remembrance Day this month, please take a 
few moments and thank a veteran for your freedom. 

~Erin Bates - Thank you 



 

Page 21 



 

Page 22 

Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network      
 

November is Family Violence Prevention Month; a time to 
highlight the importance of raising awareness about this  
important issue. Family violence affects individuals of all  
ages, backgrounds, and circumstances, manifesting in     
various forms, including physical, emotional, sexual, and  
financial abuse. 
 
Many people may not recognize the signs of family violence, 
which makes awareness vital. Understanding harmful       
behaviors helps individuals realize that they deserve safe and 
healthy relationships. 
 
Family violence can have serious consequences for individu-
als and families. Abusers often isolate their victims from 
friends and family, leading to feelings of loneliness and   
helplessness. This violence takes a toll on both physical and 
mental health, leaving individuals vulnerable to further abuse. 
Feelings of helplessness can make it much harder for victims 
to seek help, especially if they can't see a way out. So, what 
can you do to help? You can light a path for those in need. 
Open conversations about family violence create a supportive 
environment where individuals feel safe discussing their   
experiences and seeking help. Take the time to learn about 
the signs of abuse and share this knowledge within your 
community. Understanding the issue is the first step toward 
combating it. 
 
You have the power to engage in these important discus-
sions and foster an environment where people feel comforta-
ble speaking out. Encourage friends and family to support 
those who may be experiencing family violence in silence. 
Family violence has no place in our relationships. If you or 
someone you know is experiencing family violence, there are 
resources available in our community, such as the YWCA and 
the Chinook Sexual Assault Centre. As always, if you are an 
older adult experiencing family violence please know that 
support is available. You can contact LEARN by phone:     
403-394-0306 or by email: learn@lethseniors.com  
 

~Marissa Hardy 
 
LEARN  
Case Manager  
 

mailto:learn@lethseniors.com


 

Page 23 



 

Page 24 

Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


